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Sheephill Quarry

  The saga over the possible quarrying away of the prominent Sheep Hill, above the Dunglass Roundabout, along with its Iron Age fort, continues. At the planning meeting on 5th December the decision to approve the Revision of Mineral Permissions (ROMP) was delayed until the planning meeting on 6th March at the latest…… In addition ‘members should be briefed on the issues around compensation and preservation of the archaeological site’ and ‘officers should use the extra time to look at amending the proposed conditions to better address the concerns of the objectors’                           
Our thanks to Cllrs. Denis Agnew and Jonathan McColl for tabling the motion and along with Cllr. John Mooney asking many searching questions that stopped the rubber stamping of the Romp
The Romp was to revise the working conditions in the quarry and bring them up to date since the original permissions dated back to 1949. Their approval is tied to giving final permission for quarrying a new extended area to the north east, swopped in exchange for leaving the hillside above Milton Hill. W.Thompson & Son Ltd had not agreed to a similar suggested swop for Sheep Hill itself which continues to have approved planning permission for its destruction. 
This planning meeting was used as an opportunity for objectors to be heard, those objecting to some of the conditions in the Romp but also to make councillors aware of the feelings about the previous decision, taken in 2005, to allow the quarrying of Sheep Hill. Prof. Derek Fabian spoke for the North Bank Environmental Group, objecting both to some conditions of the Romp and to the impending removal of Sheep Hill. Rose Harvie spoke for Overtoun and Silverton Community Council and as a representative of Clydebelt, Dr Euan MacKie spoke on the importance of the unique archaeology of the Fort and surrounding site. Other speakers, near neighbours of the quarry, spoke on the effects of the newly proposed conditions on the locality.
The delay in the decision means we can continue to press for a reversal of the 2005 permission regarding Sheep Hill and we hope, through Jackie Baillie MSP, to have the Scottish Government brought into the fray; it was the Scottish Office who in 1949 overruled Dumbarton County Council’s refusal to permit the quarry in the first place.
Environmental journalist Rob Edwards, had the story in the Sunday Herald, Herald and Evening Times   http://www.robedwards.com/2012/12/index.html 
 The proposed Merkins Wind Farm was not on the agenda for January’s planning meeting, more than a year after we believed it would go before the planning committee.        

Membership List
As indicated in the AGM newsletter we are removing all members, who have not responded to the request to continue their membership, other than those on the email list. If you no longer wish to have newsletters emailed and to cease membership of Clydebelt, please let us know.

Kilpatrick Braes Blasting 

We have received the message below from Eilidh Spence the newly appointed

Woodland Learning & Community Officer for the Woodland Trust –Lang Craigs and the Forestry Commission. 
The Forestry Commission have a blast scheduled to take place next Thursday the 10th of January at the quarry in the Kilpatrick Hills.

Access to the area will be restricted from 8am until 4pm that day and includes the main track to Loch Humphrey and sections of the zigzags across the Kilpatrick Braes. I am in the process of contacting site users that we have the contact details for and also local landowners/ residents close to this area. The buffer zone for this work is on FC land and no residents live within this area.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any more information on this work and Matt will be back in the office next week.
Eilidh is holding a discussion meeting in Clydebank on 24th January and would like to meet with any groups or individuals with an interest in the Kilpatricks 
As part of my new role I will be assisting Matthew Buckland, Beat Forester for the Kilpatrick Hills, with producing a recreation plan for the Kilpatrick Hills which will be integrated in to the Forest Design Plan.  The Forest Design Plan is being worked on at the moment and is due to be completed by December 2013.  Once completed the Forest Design Plan will provide the guidance for Forestry Commission working on its land in the Kilpatrick Hills for the next ten years. 

If interested please contact Eilidh a.s.a.p. Direct 08452935795 or M.0777043018 
eilidhspence@forestry.gsi.gov.uk 

David Marks
We are sad to report the death last September of committee member, Dave Marks. He had been admitted to hospital for an operation but developed septicaemia and had been in intensive care for three weeks for three weeks before his death.

Dave came to work in I.B.M in Greenock about 45 years ago and lived in Hardgate. In the 1970s he was on the committee of the Hardgate and Duntocher Owners Association fighting for better amenities in the new Wimpey estate and in Hardgate and Duntocher. Before retiring he became an administrator for The Kilpatricks Project which obtained funding for renovating Auchnacraig estate, planting new woodlands round Drumchapel, and many other projects. When that was wound up he had a similar post with an Environmental regeneration scheme for the socially disadvantaged areas of Yoker, Blawarthill and Scotstoun. As a ‘foreigner’ from England he brought many new ideas and did not accept much of the mediocrity that we natives had come to accept. He was not averse to picking up the phone and telling Council officials what he thought. His contribution will be missed and we send our condolences to his window and three sons.
Clydebelt Website

Remember our new blog site at http://clydebeltblog.weebly.com/index.html 
Next Clydebelt Meeting
Tuesday 15th January at 7.30 in Trinity Church Hall, Roman Road, Duntocher
